
   

February 15 - March 15, 2023 

First Things  
  

A Monthly Newsletter for Members and Friends 
  
Who We Are: FBC: Where every person matters and 
relationships with God and neighbors grow. 
  
What We Do: We are learning to live the life that Jesus 
would live if Jesus were living our life through: 

 meaningful worship and study 

 valuing and loving others through service 
 embracing God's created diversity 
 intentional connections to our community 

 caring for one another through all of life 

  

PRAYER PARTNERS   

For the needs of friends & family - January & 
February 2023:  Betty (Dan & Holly Rashott's 
grandmother-broke neck); Boucher Family: Diane-
cancer surgery recovery, Cathy-sepsis, Chuck-
physical/emotional strength, Karen-recovery and 
strength; Jenn Hitchcock (surgery recovery); Cam 
Lippoldt (heart); Joyce (Cathy Steib's mom-
pneumonia and recovery); Christina Opitz (cancer); 
Rachel (car accident/concussion/broken elbow); Don 
Raetz (recovery); Schultz family; Andrea Snoddy 
(depression); John Walter (strength for surgery on 
2/28); Adrienne Wiley; Sharon & Bob Winchester 
(health); Lacey Wright (knee replacement surgery 
recovery) 
 

If you know of other folks in our church who 
need special prayer: Please contact the church 
office by phone: 989-835-6731 or via email: 
office@midlandfbc.com  

 

 

 
  
Rev. Lara Escoffre 
joined our pastoral staff, 
in December 2012, as the 
Pastor of Preaching and 
Teaching; in June 2015, 
Lara transitioned into the 
role of Lead Pastor. Lara 
has a passion for 
preaching and teaching 
God’s word and for 
walking with people as 
they discover who God 
has created them to be. 
Lara is active in the Anti-
Human Trafficking Task 
Force, Mid-Michigan 
Health Advisory Council, 
and Faithwalking. She 
has two children: Lola 
and Devin. 

  
  
 

 

 



  

 
  

FEBRUARY 19, 2023: Agenda 
  

 
  

CLICK HERE for 2022 ANNUAL REPORT 
  

CLICK HERE for Fall Business Meeting Minutes 
  
  

  
 
 
 
  

LETTER FROM PASTOR 



  
  

Lead Pastor Newsletter Article February 2023 

Remember when we would go to a store and actual try on an item before 
purchasing.  Modern marketers are now calling this call this an 
“inconvenience,” but I never viewed it as such. While trying on shoes or clothes 
meant leaving the comfort of our homes, doing so gave us the chance to see if 
we liked the look or feel of a product BEFORE we took it home. What is more, 
there was no risk in doing so! The worst thing that could happen was that we 
simply tried something else or left empty-handed. 
  

Several years ago, I attended a conference where the leaders challenged the 
attendees to “try on” new ideas. They stated that, just as with clothes or shoes, 
we could always walk away if these concepts didn’t fit. I love that perspective! 
Doesn’t it seem far less scary to engage in things that are new if we view them 
as simply “trying something on” to “see if it fits”? 
  

As many of know, Team Network has been studying Tod Bolsinger’s book 
“Canoeing in the Mountains,” which challenges churches to adapt to the “new 
world” where we find ourselves. This perspective offers a possible need for 
change and/in how we do things. Bolsinger encourages churches to 
experiment and see what works, and to do so without fear of failure. This 
sounds a lot like the “old fashioned” “try on” doesn’t it? 
  

I was so excited when Team Network decided to give this perspective a shot 
this Lenten Season by intentionally leading events which are intended to be 
outside our “norm.” Will they work? We just don’t know, but I think a lot of the 
successes or failures depends on us. Which brings me to the question “Will we 
take the time to ‘try on’ the events and give them our “all?” Before you answer 
let me give you an overview of what is happening: Let me offer you an 
overview of what this Lenten season will offer: 
  

 



 

 
  

As you can see there are many opportunities to “try on” and I’m excited to see 
what God has in store for us with these events.  Who knows what ideas will 
inspire new avenues for our congregation.  I do hope you’ll take advantage of 
some, or all of these gatherings.  
  

~Rev. Lara Escoffre 

  
 
 
 
 
 
  



YOUTH FELLOWSHIP 

  

 
  

Memories from Great Escape Winter Retreat 2023: 
  

  

Grace and Peace, Pastor Aleka 

  



TECHNOLOGY UPDATE 
  

We wanted to bring to your attention, in case you are unaware, some of the technology difficulties 
FBC has been experiencing in various areas that affect Worship Service, Praise Team, and 
Audio-Visual Team tasks. 
  

In December, Microsoft Windows pushed out an update that caused the laptop used for Worship 
Service to crash and burn. (Many people experienced this problem.) Even after reloading 
Windows 10 and other programs, Shelley Page was unable to get the laptop to communicate with 
other devices and was forced to send the laptop out to be "fixed" by better computer technology 
experts than herself. In the meantime, FBC experienced difficulties during Worship Service using 
another laptop that is not considered a media machine and does not have our normal Worship 
Service program loaded for slides, videos, etc. 
  

In January, our Worship Service laptop was returned in good working order, but just as FBC was 
returning to normal broadcasting, the projector used in the Sanctuary began experiencing 
difficulties...first we experienced problems with the lamp, which our Maintenance Manager 
replaced, then we experienced problems getting the projector to accept the new lamp and to re-
set the counter. As such, we keep getting an error telling us the bulb needs replaced, or the 
machine overheats. Then, the projector refused to display anything. After many, many hours of 
troubleshooting by our Office Manager, Maintenance Manager and Rev. Aleka Schmidt...and 
even an attempt to use a temporary portable projector...we were finally able to get the old 
projector working again. We do not know if errors will continue to pop-up. 
  

Then the software program used during service (ProPresenter) required an update to a new 
version by January 31. The new version was more than a normal upgrade; it came in a format 
very different to what we had before and has a HUGE learning curve. This program refused to 
respond last Sunday to our normal method of controlling the slides during Worship Service.  
  

In addition to these technological problems, we've tried to introduce an update for our Worship 
Services...a monitor for pastor and Praise Team to use. (The television was a gift from members 
of the church.) Again, due to technological problems, the television was experiencing loss of 
connectivity to the laptop via WiFi. 
  

Part of the problems we are experiencing in Worship is due to the age of our equipment and that 
most of our technological devices are analog equipment that we are attempting to interface with 
newer digital devices, requiring special converters or adapters in order to work. (Using old 
technology with new technology has its own set of challenges.) Please have patience with us as 
we attempt to improve FBC's worship experience both in-house and online. 
  
  

Shelley Page, Office Manager 
  

P.S. Our office computer has lost the ability to connect to our Electronic Sign for updates, so that 
is a project for me to troubleshoot with the Watchfire sign people, next week. Stay tuned for the 
next episode of...Technology Updates. 

  



 

 
  



 

February 16 & 17 (Thursday/Friday) 

March 23 & 24 (Thursday/Friday) 
  
  

  

STEWARDSHIP & FINANCE - Budget Year to Date 

January 2023 
  

 
  

Bobbie Baker, on behalf of the S&F Team 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  



 
  

We'd like to send Warm Birthday & Anniversary Wishes 

 

  



 
  

 
  



MISSIONS NOTE 
  
  

Dear Family of First Baptist Midland: 
  

We pray that the new year has started well for you and your ministries. We 
know you have challenges, as do we. Isn't it encouraging to know that "'though 
the mountains be shaken and the hills be removed, yet My love for you will not 
be shaken, nor My covenant of peace be removed,' says the Lord, who has 
compassion on you." Isaiah 54:10 
  

We have experienced God's love this past month, especially with work and 
health challenges. Yet, God always comes through, always provides. Thank 
you for being partners with us, in translation ministry, providing for our daily 
needs through financial support and prayers, so we can focus on our work. 
  

May God continue to bless and guide you as you serve Him together! 
  

In His Grace, Helga & Chaz Mortensen 

  

 

  

ONLINE DONATIONS 
  

First Baptist Church is now able to accept online donations!   
  
  
  

 
  

Online donations are now available on our Website!   
(See top right corner:  www.midlandfbc.com) 
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